WEST PINE / LACLEDE  ASSOCIATION
Minutes:   6.9.14

President Harold Karabell opened the meeting at 7 pm at NW Coffee, and by consent of the group
waived the usual order of business in order to hear a presentation by Marius Johnson of BETTER 
TOGETHER STL.  The goal of this group is to marshall information and generate support for improving the services of the City and  County governments and services.  He described the fragmentation and duplication of services and said this condition prevents overall growth of the 
Metro St Louis region.  He cited Louisville, Indianapolis and Nashville who merged their many
municipalities  with the result of greater economic growth and stability.  He passed out a brief survey and answered questions on how the goals might be achieved.  It was very informative.  

Treasurer’s report was made:   Terry reported recent bills for gardening and the pergola which was 
just constructed –were the only recent expenses.  

The minutes of the May meeting were corrected to reflect that the 17th Ward would be spending for 
trees, street repairs and other items “in the coming year” rather than what was stated as costs in the 
current year.  

BEAUTIFICATION:  Laura Cohen, co chair of this committee, reported recent work on the street planters and cul-de-sac at WestPine, and thanked her volunteers.   The coordination with Forestry
Was again discussed.  The tree survey done two years ago by Davey Tree and the Ward plan for trees will be coordinated.  Joe Roddy, our Alderman, said he will be meeting this week with Brooks
Goedeker of Park Central to facilitate this work.  

DEVELOPMENT:  Joe Roddy explained the committee system of Park Central and said volunteers
will be welcomed.  He said the recent months have brought new construction to the area—groundbreaking for Ikea will be June 24.  Ikea has generated interest in that area, and many other 
commercial projects are in the offing. The student apartments at Vandeventer and Forest Park 
do not have any tax abatement involved, and other projects have “reduced tax abatements.”  This
is a significant trend since it will increase the tax coffers over the years.  Regarding the Optimist 
building (Lindell/Taylor), a $50 million building is a possibility, but since the current structure is deemed to be of architectural significance, the City will not incentivize (through TIF’s) its 
removal.  There is no final decision by the developer at this time.  The former Housing Authority
site on Lindell is still in the planning stage by the Lawrence Group and Eagle Bank.  

ANNOUNCEMENT:   The Sustainable Backyard Tour (which is city wide) will be on June 28
and 29.  Leah and Terry are one of the yards involved.  Times:   11—4 pm.  

Submitted, 
Tom Fox, Secretary   (tjfox63108@gmail.com)
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